
 
 

REFERENCE NUMBER: SPAPC.ERDF 004/2018 
Restoration of St Paul’s Anglican Pro-Cathedral 
Negotiated Procedure   
TENDER FOR THE RESTORATION OF THE EXTERNAL & INTERNAL FABRIC OF THE 
TOWER & SPIRE, & OTHER INVESTIGATIVE AND ANCILLARY WORKS 
 
LAUNCH MEETING CLARIFICATIONS 
 
DATE AND TIME: 2ND SEPTEMBER 2019 | 9.00 AM TO 11.00AM  
VENUE: THE PRINCESS ROOM AT THE CASINO MALTESE 247 REPUBLIC STREET, 
VALLETTA 
 
The presentation made during the meeting explaining the parameters of the 
Negotiated procedure, practical suggestions and a detailed explanation regarding 
the submissions to be made as part of the bid are included as an attachment. 
 
1. Clarification sought: 
What is being expected in the Construction Management Plan (CMP)? 
 
Clarification reply: 
The CMP is to reflect all the Works and Methodologies described in the bidder’s 
submitted documents.  A preliminary outline of the CMP is included in the tender 
document Volume 6.06.  
 
2. Clarification sought: 
Will the bells timber structure need to be removed? 
 
Clarification reply: 
The bells timber frame is to remain in place and be protected. The bells shall be lifted 
as is with their headstock, under the supervision of the appointed expert, and stored 
in the designated location for the duration of the works. 
 
3. Clarification sought: 
Can the timber planks forming part of the platforms in the tower be removed to 
facilitate scaffolding erection? 
 
Clarification reply: 
The timber planks are historic and are not to be removed. These are to be protected 
as described in the tender document Volume 5, BOQ item B.13.6 and drawing 
C00667.00-S-020 and -021. 
 
 



 
 
 
 
4. Clarification sought: 
Is there any additional information available regarding the metal cross at the top of 
the spire? 
 
Clarification reply: 
There is no additional information available at this point concerning the metal cross. 
 
5. Clarification sought: 
Are execution (construction) drawings required at this stage? 
 
Clarification reply: 
No construction drawings are required at this stage. Only preliminary documentation 
is being requested.  
 
 
 
CLARIFICATION MEETING ON 12TH SEPTEMBER 2019 
A Clarification Meeting will be held on 12th September 10 am to 12.00 noon at the 
Undercroft St Paul’s Pro Cathedral Valletta.  
 
The bidders are to send their points for clarification in writing before the meeting on 
projectadministrator@savethevallettaskyline.com by Tuesday 10th September 12.00 
noon to allow the technical team to prepare for the meeting. 
 
Bidder are asked to register for the Clarification Meeting using the following online 
form 
http://stpaulspro.erdfpms.rightbrain.cloud/surveys/fill/Administration/21#/surveys/Ad
ministration/21/add-record by 10th September 12.00 noon.  
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“Fostering a competitive and sustainable economy to meet our challenges” 
Project ispart-financed by the European Regional Development Fund 

Co-financing rate: 80% European Union; 20% St Paul’s Anglican 
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